Notes from HOWCH Open Meeting held on Thursday, 15th November at the White Rock Hotel
Background to HOWCH:

Firstly, the name comes from similar schemes for Older Women’s Community Housing (OWCH).  This group added the “H” for Hastings.  It was started in October 2017.

Brekke Larsen explained the vision behind HOWCH was from Denmark where her godfather lived in a co-operative housing scheme.  This enabled him to maintain his independence whilst ensuring that he was never lonely.  Many years later, Brekke’s niece separated from her husband and went to live with her children in a shared development.  In this scheme, everyone had their own front doors but with some shared amenities.  There is now a movement towards this type of development in the UK.

Action for Rural Sussex is one such organisation that is involved in providing advice and support for such schemes.

There are about 200 Community Land Trusts (CLTs) around the country e.g. Bristol, York, Brent (the most famous).  This type of scheme also features in Hastings Borough Council’s (HBC) manifesto.  In some ways, CLTs fill the gap left by the reduction in council housing.

This is the background to the idea behind HOWCH.  It is not for profit.  No-one will make money out of this – it is only for the community.  There are now 5 people in the Steering Group.  Stage 3 funding has been applied for.  This will enable HOWCH to set up a legal entity, create a website etc.  The next stage is to take this to the community to see what the reaction might be.  The Steering Group want to be sure that what they are doing is what the community are interested in.

Discussion:

Ken was invited to the meeting by the steering committee to give technical input which he kindly did free of charge. He was not speaking for HOWCH at the meeting. 

Tips:

It is essential to keep things simple so that you can keep control of costs and consider sustainability.

Land.  It is much easier to get planning permission in an urban area.  There are also a lot of sites available in Hastings..  

There was some discussion around the square meterage required per person e.g. a 50 sqm property would provide a 1 bedroom apartment for 2 people.

HOWCH stated that they were looking for an inner city site and their thoughts were for 15 units – although this depends on the land.  There is also some funding available to get the infrastructure right.

Brekke asked whether lenders were keen to lend money with shared ownership.

It was thought that other groups have managed to borrow the money on this type of scheme but it is still difficult.

Some “OWCH” schemes have 1/3rd rented and 2/3rd owner occupied.  In London, the scheme was part funded by a charity.  HOWCH would not be exactly the same.

It was asked how subsequent sales of owner occupied properties would work within the scheme.

It is intended that units are sold back to the CLT.  As properties would be supplied at a discount to their market value, when the property was sold back, a profit could be made – though it would be less than on the open market.  Where a community member dies, the property would also be sold back to the CLT.

A question arose around care for members as they got older and were less able to care for themselves.

An OWCH saying is that these schemes are about “caring about not caring for”.  In other words, people will need carers but it is probably less expensive for carers to come into the community to look after someone.  There is also the benefit that in a shared community, people would notice if someone was becoming unable to care for themselves.

Car parking is an issue that needs to be sorted out.  The Highways Department will insist on car parking places.  Car sharing schemes were suggested.  It was also suggested that accessibility to public transport was an important prerequisite.  The level of car ownership could be specified by the CLT (in the terms of the lease) then local authorities would not be able to dictate what is needed.  A development in Eastbourne is “car free”.  Residents have free bus passes and cycle sheds are provided.  Shared car insurance should not be a problem if there was a car sharing scheme.  Accessibility and public transport was seem as more important than a sea view.  Although it was pointed out that public transport in Hastings was not very good.  Some people thought that taxis were an option but this would not be the case for all (because of cost).  Access to the rail network was also seen as important as well as access to healthcare/surgeries.

There was some discussion on the type of property that would be preferred e.g. flats, small houses around a shared space, balconies versus outside space as well as regulations on the height of the building.  It was thought that outside space was important to most people but it can be minimal.  Some schemes have communal gardens with raised beds for members to plant.  A horseshoe design around a shared space is typical of this type of development.  Earth sheltered developments were also suggested where gardens are put on roofs.

The height depends on the height of surrounding buildings.

OWCH has lifts and doors big enough for wheelchairs.

There is a cost in making all units fully accessible.

The question of new build or converting an existing building was discussed.  Ken’s view was to steer clear of converting as there could be a lot of problems due to the poor build quality in Hastings.

HOWCH has been looking at a property near St Helen’s Wood that could provide 6 units in the main house and a further 9 in the garden.  They recognised that they would need to look at this very carefully as most people seemed to be in favour of new build.  However, they do not want to rule anything out at this stage.
Next Steps for the Project:

The Steering Group members said that they would like some commitment as they will need more people when they become a legal entity.  (Becoming a legal entity will mean that they can enter into contracts and buy land).  

They are aiming at 25 members and a board of 8 people with skills to support the project and a term of 3 years that everyone would serve.

They have a small pot of £4000.

There is a need to keep up the momentum as funding from Homes England may only going to be available for about another 18 months.  It is important, therefore, for the legal entity to be set up so that they can apply for funding next year.

How firm do plans have to be to make an application?

It is possible to move forward with a model e.g. 6 rentable units and 10 owner occupied units with costs.

Homes for England are used to this.

Housing for women may also be interested (if there were safe places for women – there is funding attached to that). Housing 4 women are london based and since the meeting we have discovered that they are unlikely to support an out of London project.

HOWCH also need contacts in housing associations and would welcome any recommendations.  This is very important as they will not be able to access funding unless they are working with a partner who has the skills a housing association can provide.  Please contact HOWCH with any suggestions.

April asked for some written information/photos as it may be possible for an article to be printed in HIP to help publicise the scheme.

Anyone interested in further information on community housing schemes could look at:

· OWCH Barnet project video

· Bristol CLT

· UK Co-housing

· LILAC


Although HOWCH’s website is currently “under construction”, the email address to contact HOWCH with any questions/interest is: brekkelarsen@aol.com
Participants who were interested left their email addresses and will receive a copy of these notes containing the contact email for HOWCH and the website address when available.
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